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The
Prez
Sez ...

by Francine Bailey, President

Welcome December
December is the month of giving and what better way to
give in Kino than to volunteer at Club Deportivo.
Volunteering is a rewarding way to give back to the club
that offers friendship, fun and memories!
Club Deportivo relies on volunteers to function, lots
and lots of volunteers.
There are many areas of the club that can use your help;
please contact a Director to sign up: the BAR — Bob
Binckes @ 242-0712 or rkbinckes@yahoo.com; the
KITCHEN - Sharon Chapman @ 242-1040 or
sharaechap@aol.com; INDOOR ACTIVITIES — Sandie
Burnam @ 242-0963 or rlbssb@gmail.com; OUTDOOR
ACTIVITIES — Johnny Evans @ 242-0519 or
johnny(@oldgringoservices.com .

Also, elections are in February, seven Board positions
are up for election this season, a great way to volunteer —
NOMINATING CHAIR - Steve Lucas @ 242-0229 or
lucasdivers@aol.com. Our MEMBERSHIP
COMMITTEE CHAIRS - Jim and Bruna Burbidge @
242-1195 or burbidgelaw(@aol.com - are looking for
volunteers to be GREETERS at the Club and also
MENTORS for new members.

THANK YOU IN ADVANCE FOR

VOLUNTEERING.

The annual December request - MEMBERSHIP — this is
a reminder that to be in compliance with Club Deportivo’s
charter and by-laws, dues are to be paid by January 1,
2016. Dues may be mailed in or please pay as soon as
you arrive after January 1, in order to legitimately
participate in Club activities as the Club’s policy and the
Mexican regulation states that a participant in any
activity of our Club must be an active member.
Continued on next page
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RESCUE ¢ )NE

Mark Tracy — Rescue One

Hello & welcome to winter in Kino Bay!
The winters consist of occasional rain showers, but
predominantly windy afternoons & evenings. This
brings a wind chill upon our area in surprisingly rapid
fashion. Make sure to prepare for this by insuring your
vehicles are in good working order and you keep
stocked drinking water, a blanket, first aid kit and a
communication device such as cell phone and / or
VHF radio. Most importantly, check out &
check in with Rescue 1 staff via VHF Channel 24
or by telephone (242-0321) during working hours.

Speaking of working hours, remember to plan in
accordance with the new business hours at the club.
On Monday thru Saturdays the hours of operation are
8:00 am to 12:00 pm and 2:00 pm to 5:00 pm. The
club facility is closed from 12:00 pm to 2:00 pm daily.
The new library is open all day. The club is closed
on Sunday’s with the exception of planned events such
as breakfasts and church. If you have an item that
requires the assistance of our Club Staff, please see
Filiburto or Betty during business hours. If they are
busy or your needs are going to require a bit of
time to complete, they will ask that you fill out a
small request form. This enables the manager to
prioritize and route the work requests. Please be
patient as there are hundreds of members with needs
and requests as well as daily staff business.

As always we are on the lookout for volunteers to
assist Rescue 1 in a variety of ways. If you want more
information or would like to help Rescue 1 or the
Medical First Responders please give me a call
(242-0548) or give a note with your contact
information to Fili or Betty. We will provide the
equipment & training to help you help your
community. We are currently in need of Volunteer
Radio Operators for Christmas Day and New Years
Day holidays. This will allow our busy staff members
time off with family and friends!

Stay Safe,

Mark Tracy “Rusty Nail”
Ist V.P. / Rescue One

Filiberto Vargas, Club Manager

Office hours: Monday - Saturday 8-12, 2-5



Prez sez, continued

ARTICLE VII OF THE BY-LAWS STATES:

B. Any member who has paid dues for the current calendar
year shall be deemed an active member of the Club and shall have the
responsibilities, privileges and benefits of membership.

C. Any member who has not paid dues for the current
calendar year shall be deemed an inactive member and shall not be
entitled to participate in any Club activities nor cast a vote in person

or by proxy.

H. Temporary memberships may be made available to
qualified persons under such terms and conditions as the
Administrative Board shall determine. Temporary members shall
receive a temporary membership card and shall be entitled to the
privileges and benefits of members. Temporary members cannot
vote, cannot bring guests to Club functions and shall not receive
newsletters nor have their name published in the Club directory.

K. All active and temporary members are entitled to use Club
facilities. Use of special facilities such as the kitchen and office
equipment is subject to such rules as may be prescribed by the
Administrative Board. All such usage must be scheduled with the

Club manager.

RESCUE ONE:

* Provides continuous tracking of boat
trips in the Sea of Cortez and land
vehicle trips in the nearby Sonoran
Desert.

* Initiates searches and/or rescues when
needed.

* Maintains a coordination center for any
emergency: death, illness, accidents,
police assistance, etc.

* Serves as a focal point for radio or
telephone communication throughout
the community.

RESCUE ONE uses Channel 24 VHF

L. Members are encouraged to bring guests to Club
functions. However, a person may be a guest only two times in a

calendar year regardless of who the host member may be.

Dues for 2016 are $91 USD that may be paid in USD, pesos or by
check. Thank you for respecting our Charter and By-laws.

Wishing all of you a very Merry Christmas and Happy
Hanukkah.

NEW MEMBERS:

Cristina Villach — Kino, Sonora
Patricia Fontagnol — Dos Palmas, Sonora
Gary Reed - Arizona

iFeliz Navidad! Y ;Feliz Hanukkah!

From the Nominating Committee

The Club Deportivo Director
positions that are up for election
in February 2016 are:

President

2nd Vice President —

Charitable activities

Secretary

Indoor Activities

Outdoor Activities

Bar Manager

Communications & Library

It is important for a vital and healthy
organization to have participation in
its operation and direction, so it is
incumbent on all the membership to
be actively engaged.

=

This is your club and its success
depends on this support including

holding office to provide its

Nominating Committee
Members:

Steve Lucas

242-0229

direction for the future. We have

immense untapped talent in this

group and your participation is vital

for the future success of the club.
Please contact a member of this

committee to express your interest in

running for any of the positions

listed above. Keep in mind, without

active membership participation
there will be no club.

LucasDivers@aol.com

Bill Stern
242-0382
Annestern47@hotmail.com

Rod Mebius
605-216-0716

Lynne Wilkinson
242-1360
lynwilkin@aol.com




Indoor

Activities
By Sandie Burnam, Indoor Director

This season started off with another great Halloween
Party. Lynne Curtis was our organizer again this year
and, as usual, made it fun and profitable. The Monster
March added $1900 pesos to the Carpet Fund. Thanks
Lynne for a job well done.

We had two well attended m *in

November. Thanks to our moderators, Bill Little and
Len Colbert, a combined 90 folks enjoyed many
challenging questions. Because of the holidays we'll
have just one TRIVIA this month. Carolyn Kinsman &
Perry Wilkes will be our moderators on December 1st.
Get your teams and snacks together and come join the
fun. The bar will be open and games start at Spm.

m continues to be very popular. Our first two

sessions brought out 68 players adding $3890 pesos to
the Carpet Fund. Winners Debbie Donis, Bill
Falkenthal, Marge Babiuk, Rogene Mahaffey, Francine
Bailey, Kay Van Hee, just to mention a few, were
extremely happy with the new payout formula. Come
join us on December 14th & 28th for more BINGO
fun and big payouts!!!

Last month Margaret "Mugs" Vernon (and her straight
"man" Carol Wikel) had us rolling in the aisles with
laughter at her ever famous "Mugs Night". Thanks to
both of you....it was hysterical.

Weight & Stretch classes are in full swing on
Mondays, Wednesdays & Fridays. Thanks Francine for
helping to keep us "balanced"!!!

DECEMBER - At Social Hour on the 11th we have a
new event....FOOTBALL TEAM NIGHT. We're
looking forward to seeing many of you dressed in your
favorite team jerseys, hats and colors.

The NEW YEAR'S EVE PARTY is, of course, on the
31st. To help us ring in 2016 Ray & Half the Rejects
will start us off with recorded music at 8 then live music
at 9. Wear your dancin' shoes....you're going to need
them!!!

A Calendar Addition - Resistance Band Training is
back on the calendar. Joan Fairweather's classes will
begin at 8:15 on Thursdays. Please check your
calendars...due to holidays, some Thursdays are not
scheduled.

MUCHO IMPORTANTE!!!! Because of scheduling
conflicts, the only day to begin the CHRISTMAS

DECORATING will be on SATURDAY DECEMBER
12th and, if necessary, continuing on Sunday after the

breakfast. If you can spare the time, please mark your
calendar. "TINSELING TIME" will be 9am.

A huge thanks goes out to the many volunteers that

have helped make November successful. Without all of
you we just couldn't get it done!!

1! HAPPY HOLIDAYS !!!!

Sandie Burnam, Indoor Activities Director

From the

Binckes, Bar director

There were 13 events at the Club in
November involving the Bar...4
Social Hour Fridays, 2 Trivia nights,
2 Bingo days, 2 golf tournaments, 2
dinners, and a Quinceafiera.

Thanks to all of the volunteer
bartenders for the month:
Jan Vala
Tom Vala
Carol Wikel

Louise Thompson
Carolyn Martine
Craig Gresham
Craig Vernon
Don Basile

Rick Primeau
Harold Becker
Barbara Kauz
Kevin Kromberg
Carolina Kromberg
Teddi Beaupre
John Beaupre
Peggy Smith
George Smith
Bud Stephenson
Mike West

Remember there is a sign-up sheet
posted at the club for all interested
volunteers to tend bar. There is also
a monthly calendar posted of events
and assigned bartenders. It’s a fun
way to meet and greet members
besides getting a free drink or free
dinner, so please consider
participating.

Bob Binckes
Bar Manager



~
The Kino Ladies Klub 9th Annual Golf

Tournament
Thursday, December 3
Signup at the KB Desert Golf Course or Club Deportivo
Bar.

,{ A K $100 Pesos registration, Mulligans 5 pesos each
Lunch follows at 11:30 at the Club Palapa.
M"' Pulled Pork sandwiches,Cole Slaw,Chips. $80 pesos.
Bar open.

Raffle prize drawing, 50/50 cash Pot Split and Golf

From the KLK President Awards
Nancy Berg Proceeds go to Gifts for the School Children of
Old Kino
OPEN TO ALL GOLFERS
o J

Sally LaCroux with entertainment by Veda Tucker
Dec 13 Pancake, eggs, bacon & fruit breakfast by
Nancy & Ron Leetch

Dec 19 Christmas dinner with trimmings by Maggy
Becker

by Sharon Chapman,
Meals Director

The kitchen is in full swing thanks to our
November organizers;

Francine & Jim Bailey, Fili, Betty & Chico, Anne Stern
& Sharon Chapman, Maggy Becker and Nancy & Mark
Tracy. We enjoyed listening and dancing to Tito's music
at the Mexican plate dinner and were wowed by the
performance of the "Andrews" Sisters choreographed by
Marlayna Mackenzie along with Anne Stern & Lynne
Curtis.

The organizers are working very hard to contain costs
to insure a nice profit for the club. Your attendance at
the meals shows an appreciation for their efforts and
helps to maintain a financially healthy club.

Once a month, depending on the entertainment, we will
sell reserved dinner seating. The cost is 500 pesos for a
table of eight people that have purchased dinner tickets.

A big thank you to our sponsors; Carolyn Kinsman & I'd like to thank Anne Stern for heading the kitchen
Perry Wilkes, Phil Hahn, Diane & Bob Faloon, Darolyn cleaning committee and Kaye Van Hee, Francine
& Erwin Perry, Lynne & Wayne Wilkenson, Bev & Ray Bailey, Nancy Leetch, Carolyn Kinsmen, Margaret

Kolosseus, Darlene & Jim Lyons, Bill Little, Carol & Vernon, Dorothy Pickle, Martha Cusano , Dannelle
Ron Wikel, Jennell & Bud Stephenson, Sandie & Robert ~ Salman & Rick Harris for volunteering. Your time and
Brunam, Lynne & Matt Curtis, Kaye & Bob Binckes. elbow grease is much appreicated.

Marilyn McCallan & Chick Jones.
Merry Christmas,

The December meals are : Sharon C. meals director

Dec 5. Boeuf en Daube organized by Jean-Maurice &

Board of Directors

OFFICERS BOARD MEMBERS

Francine Bailey, President John Nicola, Construction & Maintenance
Mark Tracy, 1st Vice President Anne DeFrance, Library & Communications
Brent Henderson, 2nd Vice President Bob Binckes, Bar Manager

Bruce Brown, Secretary Johnny Evans, Outdoor Activities

Joan Fairweather, Treasurer Sharon Chapman, Meals

Sandie Burnam, Indoor Activities




By Johnny Evans,
Outdoor Activities

ACtiVitiCS Director

HELLO ALL

By now all should be enjoying the new Bocce and Putt
Putt courses. We have sure had some glowing reports
and many, many compliments. Thanks so much for
all the support!

Ladies bocce and putt putt are in full swing for the
end of November and into December.

There is one semi-new activity scheduled to begin on
December 15th. It will be an outdoor bean bag
tournament. Don and Joann White will be overseeing
and running the tournament this year. Don mentioned

that the games go quickly, so the tournament may only
last the days of the 15th and 16th (depending on how
many teams sign up) but could continue into the 17th.
Awards will be handed out during happy hour on
Friday the 18th.

The sign up sheet will be posted at the club by Monday,
November 30th. This tournament will function very
much like the bocce tournament with brackets and
winners moving on and up in the standings until the
winners emerge. [t should be a lot of fun, and lunch will
be arranged for the outdoor palapa on each day of the
tournament.

Enjoy your December,
and we will see you around Kino.

Johnny Evans
Outdoor Activities Director

THE FINAL LIBRARY RELOCATION REPORT!!!

Except for some minor details.....IT'S FINISHED!!!

Many members gave of their time and money to make this happen. You've all
played a major part in making this wonderful improvement to Club Deportivo.
Simply put....thank you from the bottom of my heart.

The next objective will be to give the exterior a face lift......in the meantime bring
your returns and donations, browse around and ENJOY!!

Sandie Burnam, Librarian

7

VICTOR (TEQUILA VICTOR) CORDERO, passed
away in mid-October in Nogales, Arizona. Victor was a
Club member in the late 80’s and in the 1990’s.

ROBERT (DIGGER) HARRIS, Mary Schulman wrote
that Robert passed away on October 31, 2015, in New
Braunfels, TX. He was a member of Club Deportivo in the
late 80,s and 1990’s.

TROY LEE STAMAN, was not a Club member, but was

a frequent visitor to Kino and well known by many in

Kino. Troy died of heart failure on November 16, 2015, at

the age of 63, in Scottsbluff, Nebraska. He enjoyed being

a pilot, hang gliding scuba diving, jet skiing and fishing.
A

********MEMORIAM********

He visited Kino a few times a year for many years and at
one time lived at KBRV Park. He worked farming in
Nebraska and had plans to retire and move to his beloved
Sea of Cortez.

EDUARDO CASTRO SALIDO, passed on November
17, 2015. Eduardo was the manager of KBRV Park and
would visit Club Deportivo a few times a year. He was
born in Sinaloa and lived in Hermosillo, but also had an
RV at the park. Early in life he was as teacher in the
school of Agriculture in Judrez. Eduardo had many cousins
& friends in Kino and Hermosillo. He was very generous
& helped many people in Kino Viejo & Hermosillo & in
Sinaloa; he was well thought of. His wife, Cruz, children
and a granddaughter, whom he adored, survive him.




by Matt Curtis

Fishing

Reporting Period: October 25 to November 25, 2015
Note: Missing dates normally mean that the wind
contributed to boats not going out to fish.

I have a NEW email if you can send me any fishing news
or pictures: lyncurt0@gmail.com

10/27 PERRYDIZE trolled Isla Turner for some small
yellowtail and one very fat bonito, first of the season.
10/28 PERRYDIZE returned to Turner, trolling for a few
more yellowtail, but no more bonito. He reported
temperatures down to high 70s west of the island. EL
PATO also reported catching yellowtail at Deadman.

10/29 EL PATO fished the Turner area, getting a nice
catch of 8 to 12 pound yellowtail and one about 15 pounds,
off the reef at the south end of Turner. He also caught a
really nice barred pargo or “coconaco” there while jigging
with bait.He also reported lots of trigger fish.

11/2 EL SUENO was trolling the Deadman and south reef
catching five sierra before hooking and fighting a large
sailfish that hit a trolled pink Storm lure. They got to see a
lot of jumps before it broke off under throat after pulling a
lot of line and turning back toward them. GATOR BAIT
fished all of the way to Isla Esteban but did not find much
interested in biting. There was also an unconfirmed report
of a large rooster fish being caught in this area around this
time.

11/8 SUZIE BELL went to Turner for a good day of
fishing, catching a mix of sierra, rockies and bottom fish
by trolling and bottom fishing.

11/9 RED ROVER caught 6 small yellowtail at Dead Man,
10 small brownies (sardinera) at Eagle’s Nest, and goldies
and 2 white sea bass at Punta Willard.

11/16 GATOR BAIT fished hard at Isla San Pedro for
billfish but met with
no success.

11/21 GATOR BAIT
had a great day at
Turner and Dead
Man, catching 6
decent yellowtail, 20
bonito, and a
skipjack, all trolling.
Pink was the best
color. Rumor has it
that Sea Bass lived
up to his name and
landed both a black
and a white sea bass.
Apparently he hit )
them jigging near the B

south end of Turner and they both weighed over 50 pounds
(limit of available scale). Red Rover estimated the black at
near 75 pounds.

11/22 GATOR BAIT returned to Turner to try to continue
their streak and got limits of bonito. SAND DOLLAR
caught limits of small yellowtail and bottom fish at Turner.

11/23 RED ROVER trolled Dead Man for 18 yellowtail
and 2 bonito.

11/24 EL SUENO found limits of yellowtail to 15 pounds
at Turner. NIGHTWINGS shore fished Red Rock Beach
for Cortez halibut but only caught a single rockie. There
have been reports of halibut being caught from shore
between the “shrimp farm” and Kino Bay Estates by SI
SENOR from shore. GATOR BAIT caught limits of
yellowtail trolling by 0830 and spent the rest of the trip
trying to locate the bonito unsuccessfully. LOS
COMPADRES caught two very large black sea bass.
OVERCAST caught four white sea bass off the end of
Turner jigging. DAKOTA was also out jigging at Turner
and and landed 2 white sea bass and caught limits of
yellowtail, but released all but 8.

11/25 EL PATO trolled around the Turner Dead Man area
also for yellowtail and lost the only bonito they hooked
right at the boat. PERRYDIZE fished the Turner Dead
Man also for more yellowtail. Also heard that SEA BASS
struck again for two more white sea bass. NIGHTWINGS
and SAND DOLLAR drove out to Christmas Tree to try
shore fishing and were rewarded with six nice halibut to
eight pounds, four corvina to three pounds and an
assortment of other species. The only downer was when
their right arms fell off after casting for over four hours
straight.
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